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Subject: Fire District News: Flagstaff Fire Department’s plan for figh9ng a large structural or wildfire in
Locke> Ranches

Date: Tuesday, January 18, 2022 at 10:55:53 AM Mountain Standard Time
From: John Noll
ACachments: 2021-12-13_FFD structural fire response plan for Locke>.pdf

Email to be sent this week using the Bcc field for the FD distribuKon list.
 
Long-9me residents of Locke> will recognize that firefigh9ng in our area is complicated by lack of access to
water.  With no fire hydrants in most of the community and the inability to access stored water in home
cisterns, firefighters are usually required to bring water to the fire.  As the a>ached communica9on from
Ba>alion Chief Torsten Palm indicates, FFD has a plan for doing this - although carrying it out depends on
access to the site of the fire for needed equipment.  
 
Each of us should take a cri9cal look at the access issue and do in advance what might be needed to improve
access on our proper9es for emergency equipment.  The Owner’s Associa9on Lot Review process covers this
item.  If an owner wishes professional advice on these issues, carrying out a Lot Review is an easy and free
way to get it.  Informa9on on how to arrange for a Lot Review by a FFD professional can be found at the
bo>om of the landing page on the Fire District website at h>p://firedistrict.locke>ranches.com .
 
It should also be noted that FFD does NOT guarantee a 9mely response to a call for help. While they will do
their best to arrive as soon as possible, there may be circumstances that prevent that 9mely response such
as: weather issues par9cularly snow; terrain barriers; and quo9ng from the fire protec9on contract  “fire,
flood, windstorm, breakdown or other damage to equipment, power failure or any other cause beyond the
reasonable control of the CITY”, and “CITY requirements to provide services to any or all parts of the en9re
service system, including its own residents, Mutual Aid Partners, or contract/I GA holders within its
jurisdic9onal limits.”   
 
We all pay a fair amount for fire and emergency medical response protec9on, and it is in our individual and
collec9ve interests to make sure emergency vehicles can get to our proper9es. Also to state the obvious:
preven9ng fires in the first place is the best way to protect our homes and those of our neighbors from a fire
disaster.
 
You are receiving this email because of an expressed interest to receive communica9ons from the Locke>
Ranches Fire District on topics related to fire safety in our community.  Our email distribu9on list currently
has only 38 names on it – about 21% of our owners. Feel free to share this communica9on with your friends
and neighbors living in Locke> Ranches.  If an owner wishes to receive future emails of this sort, they can
send an email to contact@locke>ranches.com and we will add them to our list. 
 
The Fire District has the following protocols regarding list management:  adding a name is strictly voluntary,
the list will be confiden9al, and will not be used for any purpose other than to disseminate informa9on to list
members about important fire district issues.
 
Best regards –
John
 
John Noll
Locke> Ranches Fire District Chairperson
3645 N. Lost Creek Trail
Flagstaff, Arizona 86001
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jhnoll76@gmail.com
832-998-1816 (cell)
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